
May 21, 2008 
 
 
 
ELECTRONICALLY FILED 
 
 
 
 
Mr. Dale Hardy Roberts 
Executive Secretary -- Chief Regulatory Law Judge 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
P.O. Box 360      
Governors Office Building 
200 Madison St. 
Jefferson City, MO 65101 
 
 
Re:  McLeodUSA Telecommunications Services, Inc.  
 Intrastate Access Services Tariff, P.S.C. MO. No. 6 
 
 
Dear Mr. Roberts: 
 
 Attached for electronic filing is a PDF copy of revisions to our McLeodUSA 
Telecommunications Services, Inc.’s (“McLeodUSA”) Intrastate Access Services Tariff 
P.S.C. MO No. 6 (“Tariff No.6”).  In this  filing, McLeodUSA is adding the “d/b/a 
PAETEC Business Services” to McLeodUSA (Sheet Nos. Title Page, 1, 5 and 7); and 
adding the Waivers that were accidentally omitted from the replacement filing in 2006 
(Sheet No. 1).  Sheet Nos. 8 and 9 were modified due to space limitations.   
 

In Case No. TN-2008-0262, effective March 22, 2008, the Missouri Public 
Service Commission (“MPSC”) recognized the adoption of the fictitious corporate name 
and approved the “d/b/a PAETEC Business Services” changes to McLeodUSA Local 
Tariff No. 4 and McLeodUSA Long Distance Tariff No. 5 (Tariff Nos. JC-2008-0478 and 
JX-2008-0479, respectively).  However, McLeodUSA omitted filing those same fictitious 
corporate name changes to the McLeodUSA Intrastate Access Tariff No. 6.   Thus, 
McLeodUSA is now submitting the proposed tariff changes to incorporate the “d/b/a 
PAETEC Business Services” to the McLeodUSA Tariff No. 6. 

 
 In accordance with the Missouri Public Service Commission Rule 4 CSR 240-
2.060(5), McLeodUSA Telecommunications Services, Inc has made a name change to 
McLeodUSA Telecommunications Services, Inc. d/b/a PAETEC Business Services.  
Attached are the Adoption Letter and a copy of the “Registration of Fictitious Name” 
filed with the Secretary of State for the state of Missouri.   The Adoption Letter 
includes the original certification number, TA-98-288.    
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 Also, McLeodUSA is submitting a copy of the notice to business customers of the 
Merger between McLeodUSA and PAETEC.  The attached notice, via bill message, was 
distributed beginning February 16, 2008 and completed on March 11, 2008. 
 
 This tariff has an issue date of May 21, 2008 and an effective date of June 21, 
2008.   Thank you for your assistance in processing this filing.  If there are any questions, 
please do not hesitate to contact me at julia.redman-carter@mcleodusa.com or (319) 790-
2250. 
 

Yours truly, 
 
 
 
Julia Redman-Carter 
Regulatory Analyst 

 
Attachments 


